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Policy on Separation and Custody issues
The policy was drawn up by the following committee:

· School Leadership Team: Marie Moreau, Helen O’ Reilly, Trish Hurley

· PTA Representatives: Sylvia Caldwell and Meg Walker

The policy was ratified by the Board of Management on 23rd April 2012.

The Principal and staff of Rush and Lusk ETNS encourage parents who are separated or going through the separation process to come and speak confidentially to their child’s teacher and/or the Principal. It is our aim to handle such matters with sensitivity and compassion, and ultimately our aim is for the well-being and overall development of the child/children involved.

We ask parents to consider the following:

· When a child spends time in two homes, it is requested that the school be provided with both sets of emergency / contact numbers.
· Regarding the collection of a child from school, it is requested that the school be informed of any changes in collection arrangements.

· It is the school policy to offer the option of separate parent/teacher meetings, if so desired (held in February for classes from JI to 5th and in November for children in 6th class)

· It is assumed that when we wish to communicate with parents regarding their child, the parent who is contacted (ie the parent with whom the child principally resides) will inform the other parent of meetings, arrangements etc. Specific requests for separate communication can be accommodated.

· School communication is frequently made via notes/letters in a child’s schoolbag or homework journal. It is assumed that the parent with whom the child principally resides will keep the other parent informed.

· In the absence of a custody arrangement, both parents will be treated as equal partners in terms of parenting rights and responsibilities.

· The school cannot be asked to withhold a child from either parent, in the absence of a custody arrangement. Only a Court Order stating the arrangement is deemed to be valid; a letter from a solicitor is not sufficient. It is important that the principal and the child’s teacher are kept up-to-date with custody arrangements.
· The staff of the school will endeavour at all times to deal sensitively and caringly with children experiencing separation.
School Procedures on Separation and Custody issues:
Every effort will be made by the school to adhere to the following points in order to support the needs of the child and the parents/guardians.
· The status of guardian carries with it the right to be consulted  where possible, and to have an input with regard to important decisions which affect the child eg assessments, school reports, serious behaviour intervention, vaccinations.

· Where a child is participating in an overnight trip or a trip including adventure activities, if possible, permission will be obtained from both parents.

· Where a request is made to administer medicine in an emergency and if this might involve some risk to the child, where possible the consent of both guardians will be obtained.
· If a disciplinary issue might have the potential for serious implications for the child, such as suspension or expulsion, where possible, both guardians will be informed and consulted.

· To facilitate the situation where a child is residing regularly in different households, the emergency form issued at the beginning of the school-year will request both addresses.
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